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SECTION EUROPEENNE DE CITES ET GOUVERNEMENTS LOCAUX UNIS

To the members of the 

Committee on Environment, Public Health and Food Safety in the European Parliament

Brussels, 27 March 2006

Directive on the assessment and management of floods COM (2006) 15
Dear Member of the Parliament,

I am writing to you regarding the directive proposal of the European Commission on the assessment and management of floods COM (2006) 15 and the draft report of MEP Richard Seeber (PE 370.124v03-00), in light of the deadline for amendments which is on the 29th of March. 

Flooding being a trans-boundary phenomenon, CEMR supports the need for a EU legislation on flood assessment and management, as long as the principles of subsidiarity and proportionality are respected. Flood risk management is an important issue for many European regions and municipalities, who are to a large extent responsible for the implementation of flood risk management measures. CEMR would like to stress that local and regional authorities should be fully associated to the decision on the level of protection in the river basins.

CEMR supports very much the draft report of MEP Richard Seeber. In particular, CEMR strongly supports amendment 8
 of MEP Richard Seeber’s draft report and also amendments 5, 12, 13, 17, 21, 29 and 30. 

Furthermore, CEMR would like to make its own comments and amendment proposals, that you will find in the accompanying document. Our main points relate to: 

· the need to fully take into account the role of local and regional authorities and the need for flexibility at the local level 

· the need to strengthen the solidarity principle
· the respect of the existing national, regional and local flood risk management plans 
· climate change 

We kindly ask you to take our comments into consideration. If you have questions on CEMR’s comments, please do not hesitate to contact Sylvain Chevassus, CEMR’s policy officer on energy policy in the Brussels office (Tel: 02 500 0535; email: sylvain.chevassus@ccre-cemr.org ).

Best regards,

Angelika Poth-Mögele

Head of Policy 

The Council of European Municipalities and Regions (CEMR) represents the interests of local and regional authorities federated in 47 national associations from 34 countries. 
� except the words « and the timetables » : CEMR believes that there should be a unique timetable applying to all concerned authorities as regards the fulfillment of flood risk management plans. Flexibility in the timetables could create inequalities of treatment and could risk to jeopardize or slow down the achievement of the general objectives.  
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